
Welcome to the 2024-25 School Year! 
 

If you are taking ANY AP Class(es) this year, you need to have your COLLEGE 

BOARD account up and running.  This is necessary so you can join your AP 

class section, gain access to all the instructional resources, and also indicate 

whether or not you plan to take the AP exam in May 2025, which you need to 

decide by October 4th, 2024.  

 

If you can’t remember how to sign on your College Board account or have NEVER created 

one, follow the steps below. If you know how to access your account and have done so 

recently you are done for now! 

 

Don’t have an account?  Steps to sign up for your College Board:  

• Go to myap.collegeboard.org  

• Click on “Create Account” and follow the instructions.  

• Make sure to double check the spelling of your name/address. Also, make sure it 

matches your name/info on your Cottonwood records, do NOT use a parent/sibling’s 

name.  

• Provide an email you check; this is how College Board/AP will contact you. I 

recommend using a personal email NOT your school email, as access to your school 

email will end when  you graduate.  

• If you have tried but are unable to create your College Board account see Ms. 

Amaya in the Career Center for help (please bring your Chromebook with you).  

  

Already have an account? Steps to sign into your College Board account:  

● Sign in to myap.collegeboard.org using your College Board student account login. This 

is the same login you use to access your AP scores, PSAT and/or SAT scores, or register 

for the SAT.  

● If you can’t remember your username or password, follow the “forgot username or 

password?” links to reset them. Do NOT make a duplicate account.  

● If a family member set up your account, ask them for the login information. 

○ If the account name is NOT your name or your legal name, please contact 

College Board (888-225-5427) to fix this! 

● Keep your account information in a safe space only you can access. 

● If you followed all the steps to get your username or password and still can’t access 

your account, please contact College Board (888-225-5427).  

 

More instructions on join codes, exam sign-up, how to pay fees, fee assistance, etc. will be 

coming soon…  
 

HAVE A GREAT SCHOOL YEAR!  

Ms. Stoddard & Ms. Amaya 

Cottonwood Counseling Center 


